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November 9, 1998

PUBLIC SCHOOL COMPUTER SYSTEM IMPROVEMENTS ANNOUNCED 

LITTLE ROCK, AR – The Arkansas Department of Information Systems (DIS), the agency responsible for maintaining and improving the Arkansas public school computer system and network, is upgrading the system’s hardware, operating system and network, and coordinating the upgrade of the application software with assistance from the Arkansas Department of Education (ADE).

The Arkansas public school computer network, a part of ADE, is a data communications network that connects all Arkansas schools (buildings and district offices), cooperatives and the Department of Education. The system provides administrative computing services to support school, district office and educational cooperative management and reporting needs. 

The upgrades are part of a master plan which addresses five goals:

1) Ensuring minimum interruption of scheduled work

2) Providing a Year 2000-compliant system 

3) Improving server speed allowing districts to work in a timely manner

4) Having redundancy in hardware to eliminate the need of a “Hot Site”

5) Improving network speed

Currently, each cooperative has a stand-alone Alpha 2100 server for each district as part of a complete system. The increasing number of users has outgrown the servers’ capabilities, many of which have already exceeded maximum capacity. Because the Alpha 2100 no longer has the necessary capacity, an Alpha 4100 will replace it and should increase compute power by four to five times the current speed. Before placing the new servers into operation, test data will be entered to verify the integrity of the new configuration.

-MORE-

Next, Pentamation (the software vendor) will load its updated application software for testing to ensure it provides the same results as the current version. At this point, the system will have up-to-date releases of the operating system, hardware and applications and will be fully Year 2000 compliant.

Eventually, DIS will implement a “two-tier” system that will store the application software and database on one server, replacing the current one-tier system that is incapable of providing the reliability and performance the schools need. This configuration will eventually be a far-superior solution for all the state’s districts.

The server upgrade schedule is located on the DIS Web site allowing system users the ability to track the upcoming changes. As the process progresses, minor changes may occur to the schedule, but all changes will be scheduled and affected schools will receive 48-hour notification in non-emergency situations. By early December, DIS will place a schedule for the network upgrade.

To access the schedule, visit the following Web address:

http://www.dis.state.ar.us/apscn/adeapscn_updates.htm

These upgrades will greatly improve the performance and reliability of the public school computer system and will benefit all of Arkansas’ public schools.

-END-

